

**Minutes for Mount Florida Community Council**  
**Tuesday 22<sup>th</sup> May 2018 at 7pm, Clincarthill Church Halls**

*From the constitution:*

The objectives of the community council shall be to:

- (a) gather and articulate the views of the community which it represents;
- (b) express fairly the views, diversity of opinions and outlooks of the community to Glasgow City Council; and other public/private organisations;
- (c) act as a voice for their local area on any matters affecting their community's lives, welfare and environment;
- (d) liaise with other community groups within their local area;
- (e) take any such action in the interests of the community as appears to be practicable;
- (f) promote the well-being of the community and to foster community spirit.

1. Note attendance, apologies.

Apologies: Janet and Robert. Jo has resigned as Treasurer and Judith was appointed as new Treasurer.

2. Approve minutes of last meeting

Proposed: Claire, Seconded : Mark

3. Matters arising from last meeting

None

4. Community Police report

The police constables noted an increase in crime spree by opportunistic house burglaries. Police carried out speed checks in the area on the 4<sup>th</sup> May, these can be requested by sending them an email. A police category 1-5 SOP was received for distribution.

5. Summary of correspondence (Joan)

The community council received a letter from the council inviting them to be represented at the licensing committee on 25<sup>th</sup> May. No community councillors could attend.

6. Treasurer's report

Judith was appointed as the new Treasurer.

The community council received £600 from Living Streets.

7. Councillors report

Councillor Tanya Wisely was present. Tanya suggested to meet with Kirsty (a resident) and Mount Florida Primary School regarding Road Safety Week and is to meet with Jamie Rodden regarding the Letherby Development and Road Safety.

Tanya had also been in contact with LES and the development agency regarding green spaces in the area and looking at how we can develop them and options for funding.

8. Letherby Triangle Action Plan (Sub Group -Gavin)

The community council has received a grant from the big lottery but are having logistical issues of how to get the match funding from Sustran. Tanya is meeting with LES to try and resolve.

9. Hampden Neighbours (Claire/Mark) – Peter Dallas

Peter Dallas was present at the meeting and informed us that Hampden Ltd are working on a package to promote the SFA staying at Hampden and are looking for local support to do this. The bid will be submitted against the only other contender (Murrayfield) and a decision on the future of the National Home Stadium will be taken in September. The current lease will end in June 2020. The case will be a financial basis for football remaining at Hampden. Part of the package will be looking into the traffic to and from the stadium and engaging more with the local residents.

10. Student from Edinburgh

Caroline joined us from the University of Edinburgh where she is studying for a Masters in Public Policy. She is looking for assistance in reaching a focus group to research socio-economic issues in the area.

11. Communications Plan

Continue to update facebook with relevant information.

12. Any other competent business

Next meeting is 26<sup>th</sup> June 2018.

13. Close